



# The Canadian Walker

Volume 22, Issue 2

www.crtwh.ca

April, 2023

# CRTWH EXECUTIVE

President:

Bobbie Buck, AB president@crtwh.ca

Vice President: Eastern Sue Gamble, ON

705-642-3746

vice-president@crtwh.ca

Vice-President: Western Marjorie Lacy, AB 780-723-2547

vice-president@crtwh.ca

Secretary:

Leslie Hunchuk AB

403-931-2105

secretary@crtwh.ca

Treasurer:

Kristy Coulter, AB treasurer@crtwh.ca

#### **BOARD MEMBERS**

AB Karla Hansen

1-403-597-7991

AB Fran Kerik 1-780-603-3391

AB Dianne Little ddlittle@telus.net

AB Windi Scott 1-780-786-2115

BC Jo-Anne McDonald 1-250-782-7962

SK Deana Thompson

flatland.farrier@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/crtwh

## The CRTWH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

will be held May 16 via Zoom.

Formal notices will be sent out by letter or email. All members of the Registry are invited to attend. Hope to see you there!



# HORSE EXPO 2023 **APRIL 27 - 30**

Come and meet the Board members and volunteers who set up our booth and love to talk Walkers! There's always something new to see or learn, interesting information or items to take home, and always, great pictures of TWH. Above is President Bobbie Buck & daughter Chloe getting things set up, and below a visitor signing the guest book. See you there!



### DID YOU KNOW?

You can get a \$5:00 credit at CLRC by sending in the registration certificate of a deceased horse. All you have to do is send the registration certificate to CLRC along with it a note saying when the horse died. Request that the certificate be cancelled and returned to you, and ask that they credit the five dollars to your account.

Why bother? Apart from the credit, it helps keep registration records up to date. For example, any one looking for horses of a certain bloodline won't waste time researching horses that are dead and gone. It also helps keep the registration records current and accurate.

#### WALKING HORSE NEWS ARCHIVES

We've made a start on putting the WHN issues up on the CRTWH website. So far the first years, 1977 & part of 1978 are posted along with 2017 to 2022.

Apart from looking back at TWH history in Canada, the magazines can be used as a resource. Find any article or topic by looking at the 'Contents' pages. For example, for an article about photographing horses, you could go to the April 2021 issue to read Jo-Anne McDonald's interview with Sue Gamble. There's a wealth of info available.